Stanhope Board of Health
April 9, 2025

President T. Romano called the meeting of the Board of Health to order at 7:00 p.m. Open Public
Meeting Act 1030 statement was read as required by law.

Pledge of Allegiance
Members present: P. Zeliff-Murphy, R. Maio, L. Riccardi, K. Nesheim, D. Kuncken, T. Romano, and M. McNeilly

Citizens to be Heard
Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, President T. Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

While reviewing the minutes R. Maio stated that the resident was informed that they could sell cookies during the Borough's
garage sale day provided they supply the County with the list of ingredients and the recipe.
Minutes of March 12, 2025 meeting were accepted as amended on a motion by R. Maio and seconded by L. Riccardi Motion
carried by unanimous vote of those present.
Reports
Sanitarian:
Reports received and reviewed. Copy of reports placed on file.
Discussed difference in what’s included in the reports regarding the different types of establishments.

Animal Control Officer:
124 Brooklyn Rd — ACO stated that when the County is done with helping the resident clean up they will contact her about

licensing the pets.

Secretary:
Received OPRA request for 24 Lloyd Ave

Motion by D. Kuncken and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to accept the reports. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those
present.

Correspondence
4-14-25 NJ Local Boards of Health Association re: Membership

Motion by R. Maio and seconded by K. Nesheim to accept the correspondences. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those
present.
Old Business
Rabies Clinic- Went smoothly. In town we had 60 dogs and 14 cats and out of town we had 27 dogs and 7 cats, totaling 108.
New Business
No new business.
Bills

Hopatcong ACO Deceased cat $50.00

Motion by D. Kuncken and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to pay the bills.
Roll Call Taken: P. Zeliff-Murphy: yes, R. Maio: yes, L. Riccardi: yes, K. Nesheim D. Kuncken: yes, T. Romano: yes, M.
McNeilly: yes. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Citizens to be Heard
Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, President T. Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

Since there was no further business to transact, the members voted to adjourn 7:22 p.m.
Motion by P. Zeliff-Murphy and seconded by L. Riccardi. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Respectfully submitted,
Monique McNeilly, Board of Health Secretary



